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“InfluencIng Texans Through educaTIon” 

 

Greetings to all, 

I would like to begin by 

thanking the members of the 

Board for their diligence and 

dedication; working hard to 

inform our members about 

matters that affect our great 

state and working to “KEEP 

TEXAS RED”. 

Judy Cook, Legislative Chair, 

arranged for our club to have a 

booth at the Best Little 

Cowboy Gathering the 

weekend of March 15
th

.   

Nancy Applebe, FCRW President 

 

Revisiting our 1st Quarter Monthly Meetings 

 Jan. 20 ς Our first general 
meeting of 2014 was very 
exciting with guest speaker 
Karen Watson, a very 
inspirational political 
speaker and author of 
ά.ŜƛƴƎ .ƭŀŎƪ ŀƴŘ wŜǇǳōƭƛŎŀƴ 
in ǘƘŜ !ƎŜ ƻŦ hōŀƳŀέΦ  {ƘŜ 
shared her experiences in 
the Regan and McCain/Palin 
campaigns, talked about the 
great history of the 
Republican Party and the 
fact that we need to share 
that history and talk about 
our conservative values with 
others. She really energized 
the attendees that day!   

Board members Cindy 

Rodibaugh, Judy Cook, 

Deborah Frank and Freda 

McInnis worked the booth 

during the event and had 

opportunities to engage in 

some very positive 

conversations supporting the 

Republican Party and the 

efforts of our club.  Special 

thanks to Deborah for setting 

up and decorating the booth 

and furnishing the hand out 

materials as well.   

Looking forward, it’s time to 

concentrate on our Tribute to 

Women brunch in July.  

Please be thinking of 

someone to nominate for this 

honor.  More information and 

nomination forms are on our 

web site. Judy Cook is our 

Nomination Chair. 

With spring right around the 

corner (hopefully) we are 

looking forward to many 

more well-attended general 

meetings.  Mark your 

calendars for the third 

Monday of each month.  Our 

speaker for our April 21st 

meeting will be Dick Trabulsi 

President of Texans for 

Lawsuit Reform.  Please join 

us at Frank’s Restaurant in 

Schulenburg.   This meeting 

will be an evening meeting.  

We will have a social time 

and dinner beginning at 6:00 

PM prior to the meeting 

which will start at 7:00 PM.  

Dinner is Dutch treat. 

I look forward to seeing 

everyone there. Thank you all 

for your on-going support of 

FCRW. 

 Nancy 
 

Feb. 17 ςOur Speakers were 
David Van Dresar, GM of the 
Fayette County Ground 
Water Conservation District, 
and Paul Kirby, P.G., Project 
Scientist with Daniel B. 
Stephens & Associates, and 
a hydrology consultant for 
FCGWCD. Their presentation 
was on the status of water 
quality and availability in 
Fayette County. They 
provided information on 
how the State and counties 
compile and track our water 
sources, water wells, and 
usage in order to plan for 
future needs.  

Mar. 17 ς Our speaker was 
Tom Maynard, District 10 
Representative on the State 
Board of Education. . Tom 
gave an excellent 
presentation on the 
responsibilities of the State 
Board of Education, 
including what they are NOT 
allowed to do. He discussed 
HB2 and HB5 which passed 
this past November, 
Common Core and C-SCOPE, 
and also answered questions 
from the audience. 
NEXT MEETING:  April 21  
at Frank’s Restaurant in 
Schulenburg, 6-8 PM  
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Updated list of the 2014 Officers and Chairpersons: 
Officers:  

 President: Nancy Applebe 

 Vice President: Cindy Rodibaugh 

 Treasurer: Freda McInnis 

 Secretary: Deborah Frank 
Chairpersons: 

 Literacy Chair: Barbara Appelt 

 Legislative Chair: Judy Cook  

 Scholarship Chair: Carole Bourlon 

 Membership Chair: Virginia Huffer  

 Membership Co-Chair: Rhonda Hill 

 Publicity Chair: Linda Stall 

A change in 2 01 4  Treasurer  and  New Scholarship C hair  

 On Saturday, Jan. 25, all four 
FCRW Officers plus two Chairs 
attended the Texas Federation 
of Republican Women (TFRW) 
Leadership Boot Camp held in 
north Austin. It was a full day of 
informative speakers, 
educational workshops, and 
networking opportunities. The 
theme: "Don't Mess with Texas 
Women!έ FCRW attendees L-R 
in photo: Deborah Frank, 
Secretary; Virginia Huffer, 
Membership Chair; Nancy 
Applebe, President; Freda 
McInnis, Treasurer; Judy Cook, 
Legislative Chair; Cindy 
Rodibaugh, VP.  
One of the highlights of the day 
was a speaker who explained 

 
FCRW Attend TFRW 

Leadership Day 
 

 
 

Held January 25, 2014  

in Austin 

Our January 2014 newsletter introduced Allyson Davis as our 2014 
Treasurer. However, due to the unexpected death of her father, 
Allyson had to resign. Fortunately, Freda McInnis stepped up to fill 
the position and has since proved to be a wonderful asset to 
FCRW.  Thank you, Freda! We were also seeking a Scholarship 
Chair at the beginning of the year. Carolyn Bailey recommended 
Carole Bourlon. After meeting with her and discussing the 
responsibilities of the position, Carole was appointed to that 
position and has already exceeded our expectations with her 
enthusiasm. We now have a complete and terrific team which is 
already working hard to ensure FCRW has another active and 
successful year in Fayette County.  We greatly appreciate all our 
officers and chairpersons!  Feel free to contact any of them if you 
have questions or suggestions for their respective responsibilities 
and/or suggestions for new activities. For example, Judy Cook 
ǎǳƎƎŜǎǘŜŘ ǘƘŀǘ C/w² ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ōƻƻǘƘ ŀǘ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ Best Little 
Cowboy Gathering, being held March 14 ς 15 at the Fayette 
County Fairgrounds. We shared this suggestion and, within a 
couple of weeks, members and associate members donated more 
than enough money to cover the costs for the booth and printed 
materials. bƻǿ ǘƘŀǘΩǎ ǘƘŜ ƪƛƴd of enthusiasm we like to see! We 
are off to a great start but we need all members to get involved 
and keep the momentum going.   

how to ǳǎŜ ǘƘŜ 59aΩǎ ƳŜǘƘƻŘǎ ŀƎŀƛƴǎǘ 
them. In addition to providing 
educational workshops and take-home 
materials, TFRW warned that the 
Democrats are trying to box Texas 
Women into focusing on one or two 
issues and urged us to remember that all 
issues are wƻƳŜƴΩǎ issues. 
 

 
 

LŦ ¢ŜȄŀǎ ǘǳǊƴǎ .[¦9Σ ǘƘŜȅΩƭƭ ōŀƴƪǊǳǇǘ ǳǎΣ ǘƻƻΗ 

 Treasurer: Freda McInnis Scholarship Chair: Carole Bourlon 
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Adult book: Ladies for Liberty: Women who 
made a Difference in American History by 

John Blundell  
The author gives a lively portrait of more than 
25 American women who spoke out for liberty, 
helping to shape the political and social fabric 
of the United States. His subjects range from 
frontier novelists to suffragists to the inventor of 
life insurance for women and a tax collector 
who challenged the IRS. Arranged 
chronologically, the stories add up to a history 
of America. Responses to the first edition were 
so positive that the author has added five more 
of the best stories in US Women s History, 
namely Anne Hutchinson, Clara Barton, Alice 
Paul, Rosa Parks, and Mildred Loving. This 
book is intended for American and British 
readers alike, high school and above, and all 
who are interested in American history, 
Conservative/ Libertarian politics, or Women's 
Studies.  
Children’s books: Nationally syndicated radio 

talk-show host Rush Limbaugh has long 
wanted to make American history come to life 
for the children of his listeners. He created the  

character Rush Revere, a fearless middle-school 
history teacher, who travels back in time and 
experiences American history as it happens, in 
adventures with exceptional Americans. 
His first book in this series, Rush Revere and The 
Brave Pilgrims: Time Travel Adventures with 
Exceptional Americans begins with a shipload of 

brave families journeying on the Mayflower in 1620. 
In his second book in the series, Rush Revere and 
the First Patriots: Time-Travel Adventures with 
Exceptional Americans, Rush Revere is 

transported back to the people and events leading 
up to the American Revolution.  
 
In other Literacy news, later this year I will schedule 
dictionary presentations to all 3

rd
 graders in Fayette 

County.  Our goal is to get them into the schools 
shortly after school starts. Letters with a form 
requesting donations to the FCRW Literacy fund 
have gone out to members and past contributors. 
We rely on donations to continue these community 
service projects.  
Thanks to all of you who generously support them!   

  Barbara 
 

 
 

Each year FCRW  

participates in the 
Barbara Bush 
Library Project, 

donating one adult 
book and one 
children’s book to all 
four public libraries in 
Fayette County. As 
FCRW Literacy Chair, 
I have selected the 
following books:  
 

FCRWðs 2014 B arbara B ush L iteracy P roject  by Barbara Appelt, Literacy Chair 

 

Scholarship Update /  Tribute to Women Nominations 

 
 
 

As most of you are aware, our annual Tribute to Women brunch is FCRW’s only major fundraiser. 
Proceeds from the brunch make it possible to award our five scholarships. In addition, each year 
FCRW invites all of the scholarship winners, along with one parent or guardian, to attend the brunch 
as guests of FCRW.  Those tickets are sponsored by FCRW members. Be sure to let Carole know if 
you would like to be a part of that experience. 
 

Nominations are now being accepted for this year’s Tribute to Women honorees. Think about those 
you know who volunteer their time and efforts to make Fayette County a wonderful, welcoming place 
to live. Think of volunteers at your church, hospitals or clinics, civic organizations, cultural centers, 
second-hand stores, food banks, etc.  Talk with your friends and neighbors and encourage them to 

nominate someone. Nomination forms are on our web site in the Tribute to Women link.  

Despite coming on board after the beginning of the year, 
Carole Bourlon, our 2014 Scholarship Chair, has already 
selected FCRW liaisons for all five high Schools, 
distributed the 2014 scholarship application forms and 
requirements, and confirmed that the liaisons have 
contacted their respective schools. All the information 
students need to apply is posted on our web site: 
www.FCRWTX.org. Carole is looking forward to reviewing 
applications, selecting the recipients, and coordinating 
FCRW’s presentations at the schools’ award and 
graduation ceremonies.  It is so rewarding to meet these 
young, conservative women and be able to assist them in 
taking the next step toward their future. 

 
 

http://www.fcrwtx.org/
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For the past 5 years 
mid-March has seen the 
gathering of fans of the Old 
West. From Country & 
Western singers to chuck 
wagons and barbeque cook-
offs; Horse demonstrations 
to Wild West shoot-outs, the 
Best Little Cowboy 
Gathering packs the Fayette 
County fairgrounds with 
everything related to 
cowboys and cowgirls.   

This attraction has grown 
with each year’s event, and 
folks look forward to the 
singing, dancing, vendors, 
and displays.  

This year Judy Cook, an 
accomplished horsewoman 
herself, suggested that 
FCRW purchase a booth at 
the event.  

Apparently, others thought that was 
an excellent idea because within 
two weeks we had received enough 
donations from members and 
associate members to cover the 
cost of the booth and the printed 
materials we planned to distribute. 

This year’s event took place April 14 
-15. Members manned the booth 
Friday 4-7 PM and Saturday 10 AM 
– 7 PM. Despite thunderstorms 
early Saturday, there was a good 
turnout at the event and our booth 
got a lot of attention. The ultra-bling 
jackets Judy and I were wearing 
caught the eye of both men and 
women, but the “Don’t Mess with 
Texas Women” posters were a hit 
as well. Most of those who stopped 
to talk eagerly took one or more of 
the “Keep Texas RED” stickers and 
proudly put them on. Although the 
majority of those who we talked to 
were from outside Fayette County 

 

one woman, attending with her 
pre-teen daughter, took a 
membership form and said she is 
looking forward to joining FCRW 
and getting involved in our 
activities. That alone made our 
efforts a success! 

Photo: Judy Cook & Deborah Frank

 

FCRW Gets New Exposure at òBest Little Cowboy Gathering in Texasó 

Fayette County Republican Party Hosted County 

Convention at Texas Czech Heritage Center 
 

On March 22, the Fayette County Republican party hosted its County convention at the lovely Texas 
Czech Heritage and Cultural Center, located near the Fayette County fairgrounds. The purpose of the 
county convention was to elect delegates and alternates to attend the State convention and select 
resolutions to present to the Republican Party of Texas at the State convention. However, along with 
those duties, the attendees celebrated our Party’s recent success in the March primary elections. As 
noted in the next article in this newsletter, Republican votes make up 92% of total votes in Fayette 
County. That’s outstanding!  
Along with other business, the attending County delegates approved three resolutions to be presented 
to the State Party for consideration on these topics: State governance and secession; removing the 
Federal government from the Texas Public Education system; and ensuring candidates in primary 
elections are qualified in order to appear on the ballot.  
The following were elected as delegates to represent Fayette County at the 2014 Republican Party of 
Texas State convention: William Bernsen, Judy Cook, Greg Covington, Deborah Frank, Jane 
Fruge’, Ernest Fruge’, James Gilliam, Jo-Anne Gilliam, Carl Lueker, Darrell Palm, Gerald 
Ruggs, David Stall, Linda Stall, Bill Wright, and Anne Wright.  
The State convention will be held at the Fort Worth convention center, June 5 – 7. 
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The 1st quarter of 2014 
was a very busy and rewarding 
time for Republicans in Fayette 
County. It started with 
announcements of two 
candidate forums to spotlight 
the Republican candidates in 
the contested races for County 
Judge and Justice of the 
Peace, Precinct 3. The first 
forum was held in Flatonia on 
Jan. 14; the second in La 
Grange on Feb. 4. With Larry 
Jackson, former Editor of the 
Fayette County Record, 
presiding as the moderator, 
candidates answered various 
questions presented by FCRP 
and the audience. The La 
Grange forum was broadcast 
live on KBUK radio.   
Another event offering 
Republican candidates an 
opportunity to “meet and greet” 
Fayette County voters was a 

Has history taught us nothing? 
 

άTo learn who rules over you, 
simply find out who you are not 
allowed to criticizeΦέ  Voltaire 
 

“The further a society drifts from 
truth, the more it will hate those 
ǿƘƻ ǎǇŜŀƪ ƛǘέ. 
George Orwell 
 

ά²ƘŜƴ ŜǾŜƴ ƻƴŜ !ƳŜǊƛŎŀƴ ς 
who has done nothing wrong ς 
is forced by fear to shut his mind 
and close his mouth, then all 
!ƳŜǊƛŎŀƴǎ ŀǊŜ ƛƴ ǇŜǊƛƭέΦ  
Harry Truman 
 

άbŜƎƻǘƛŀǘƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ hōŀƳŀ ƛǎ ƭƛƪŜ 
playing chess with a pigeon. The 
pigeon knocks over all the 
ǇƛŜŎŜǎΣ άŎǊŀǇǎέ ƻƴ the board and 
then struts around like it won 
ǘƘŜ ƎŀƳŜέΦ Vladimir Putin-2013 

Food for Thought ...    Cartoons extracted from Jonathon Garthwaite’s Town Hall web site: www.townhall.com  

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

fundraiser for the FCRP on 
Feb. 22, held at Celebrations 
by Bistro, on the square in La 
Grange. Proceeds from that 
event allowed FCRP to 
purchase radio and print 
advertising which not only 
encouraged residents to get 
out and vote, but reminded 
them that – in order to have a 
vote in the decision for the 
JP 3 race - they needed to 
vote Republican. (The same 
applied if they wanted to 
keep their long-time County 
Judge in place). These 
efforts paid off with the 
election results. On Tuesday, 
March 4, despite freezing 
conditions and an ice storm, 
voters made it to the polls in 
record numbers. Of the 
15,595 registered voters in 
Fayette County, a total of 
4,620 cast a vote in the 

Primary Election. That's a 
total turnout of 30%. Not 
bad for a Primary Election. 
Note that 4,256 voted as 
Republicans; only 364 
Democrats voted. A record 
92% voted REPUBLICAN 
in Fayette County. David 
Stall, FCRP County Chair, 
was very pleased with 
those results! 
Additionally, the results 
proved that the Party 
changes made by the 
incumbents last fall, did not 
hurt them. County Judge 
Ed Janecka was the clear 
winner in that race and will 
run against Democrat Cecil 
Webster in November. 
Incumbent Tommy Tipton 
held onto his JP3 position, 
and has no Democratic 
opponent for November. 
Congratulations to both! 

 

 
   

  

 
 

 

Republican Activities 

 
Flatonia candidate forum. Candidates L-R: Steve 
Moeller, Tommy Tipton, Lee Fritsch, Ed Janecka 

 
FCRP Fundraiser at Celebrations by Bistro 

 
Election Day ice storm didn’t slow down 

Republican momentum in Fayette County. 
Photos by David Stall Photography 

Republicans Ruled 

Political Events in 

Fayette County 

http://www.townhall.com/


 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Photos from First Quarter Eventsé Photos byCindy Rodbaugh and Deborah Frank 

     
  
        

The Fayette County Republican 

Women  organization is affiliated with 

the Texas Federation of Republican 

Women, and the National Federation of 

Republican Women, a body of over 

100,000 women who support 

Republican candidates and causes at all 

levels of government.    

FCRW is open to all Republican 

women and men who care passionately 

about the conservative cause. Education 

is a very important aspect of our 

mission.  In support of that goal, our 

annual Literacy Project provides a 

dictionary to each third grader in 

Fayette County, and donates books to 

the local libraries.  In 2011 we initiated 

our annual FCRW scholarship program, 

open to graduating senior girls in the 

five high schools in Fayette County.  In 

2013 we offered pocket-size copies of 

the U. S. Constitution to everyone 

stopping by our Republican booth at 

the four-day Fayette County Fair, held 

Labor Day weekend. 

We plan to expand our efforts with 

education by providing the booklet 

Ȱ.Ï× 9ÏÕ !ÒÅ ρψȱ ÔÏ ÁÌÌ ÇÒÁÄÕÁÔÉÎÇ 

seniors in Fayette County.  

We will also continue our Tribute to 

About Our Organizationé  

 

Fayette County Republican 
Women 2014 Officers: 

 
President: Nancy Applebe 
appleberanch@gmail.com 
 
VP: Cindy Rodibaugh 
cindyr@devonindustries.com 
 
Secretary: Deborah Frank 
LoneOakHillcvctx.com  
 
Treasurer: Freda McInnis 
fmcinnis@cvctx.com  

 
FCRW 

P.O. Box 744 
La Grange, TX 78945 

 
Political advertising paid for by the 

Fayette County Republican Women 
PAC. 

 
We’re on the web! 

Visit us at: 

www.FCRWTX.org  
 

“Like” us on Facebook! 

Women  event for the 5th year in a row. 

This is a non-partisan event with 

nominations accepted for any deserving 

volunteer in Fayette County. Nomination 

ÆÏÒÍÓ ÃÁÎ ÂÅ ÆÏÕÎÄ ÏÎ ÏÕÒ ×ÅÂ ÓÉÔÅȢ  )ÔȭÓ 

not too early to submit a nomination or 

begin thinking about possible honorees. 

Please help us recognize those who 

tirelessly contribute to our communities, 

helping others and making Fayette 

County a wonderful, welcoming place to 

live. 

 

Please join us as we work to bring our 

Country back to conservative values 

and restore American freedoms!  
 

God Bless Texas. God Bless America. 
 

For more information about our organization, 

visit our web site: www.FCRWTX.org . 

 

NOTE: In 2014, our monthly general 

meetings will be luncheon meetings 

(unless otherwise noted) held at 

various restaurants throughout 

Fayette County. Times and locations 

will be emailed to members and 

posted on our web site: 

www.FCRWTX.org.  

 
Tom Maynard, District 10 State 
Board of Education Representative, 
was the guest speaker at FCRW’s 
March 17 general meeting, held at 
Joe’s Place in Fayetteville.  

The Fayette County Republican Party County Convention was held 
Saturday, March 22, at the Texas Czech Heritage Center in La Grange.  
Pictured above, L-R: David Stall (FCRP County Chair); William Bernsen 
(Resolutions Committee), Gerald Ruggs (Nominations Committee), and Bill 
Wright (Resolutions Committee Chair); Linda Stall (Credentials Committee), 
Deborah Frank (Convention Secretary & Nominations Chair), and Pat 
Schmidt (Credentials Committee Chair). 
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